
Donnington Wood Infant 
School & Nursery  
Baldwin Webb Avenue, 
Donnington 
Telford  
TF2 8EP 
Telephone: 01952 386640 
email: a2041@taw.org.uk 
Headteacher: Mrs C Boddy 

 

Donnington Wood Church of 
England Junior School 

Leonard Close 
Donnington 

Telford 
TF2 8BH 

Telephone :  01952 386660 
email: a3035@taw.org.uk 

Headteacher: Mr R Fox 

          13th June 2022 
Dear Parents 
 
We are writing to inform you of some proposed changes to the start times of the school day at both 
schools. This proposed change is the first part of our joint plan to meet the recent Government 
recommendation for the length of the school week. 
 
We are proposing the official start time for all children in both schools is ten minutes earlier than currently. 
As both schools are proposing changing by the same amount of time this should not impact on those 
families needing to drop off at both schools and nursery. Many parents and children are already on site 
before the gates / doors open. 
 
 

Donnington Wood CofE Junior School  Gates open Registration 

Current 8:35 8:45 

Proposed change from September 2022 8:30 8:35 

 
 

Donnington Wood Infant School  Doors open Registration 

Current 8:45 8:55 

Proposed change from September 2022 8:40 8:45 

 
If these changes are approved they will come into force from the start of the Autumn Term in September 
2022. The length of the school day would be 6 ¼ hours in both schools, totalling 31 ¼ each week. Once we 
have further clarification about how the additional time can be used we will consult with our school 
communities about any further changes needed to increase to 32 ½ hours per week.  
 
If you would like to feedback any responses to the proposed changes then please email either school by 
Friday 24th June.  
 

donnwood.infants@.taw.org.uk          or             dwjparentpay@taw.org.uk  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr R Fox and Mrs C Boddy 
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